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PARTA 
PORTAGE AREA REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 
MINUTES 

February 27, 2025 

Board Members Present: 
Victor Baerman Karen Beck Debbie Davison 
Dave Gynn, President Virginia Harris Becky Lehman  
R. T. Mansfield Janice Simmons-Mortimer Stacey Wilson 
Marvin Woods, TPO 

PARTA Staff & Legal Counsel (Roetzel & Andress) Present: 
Claudia Amrhein Denise Baba Kelly Jurisch 
Sony Richardson-Gilroy Rebecca Schrader Natalie Schulte, Legal 
Brian Trautman 

Guests Present: 

Board Members Not Present: 
Mike Lewis (2nd excused absence) Jack Murphy (1st excused absence) 
Frank Vitale (1st excused absence) Karen Wise (3rd excused absence) 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mr. Dave Gynn called the February 27, 2025, PARTA Board of Trustees meeting to order at 7:00 
p.m.
Mr. Gynn asked Ms. Natalie Schulte from Roetzel & Andress LPA to swear in, our newest board 
member, Ms. Becky Lehman, Southern Portage, appointed by the Portage County Board of 
Commissioners. Ms. Schulte provided the oath of office to Ms. Lehman. 
Mr. Gynn welcomed Ms. Lehman and thanked Ms. Schulte before continuing on to the roll call. 

GUEST COMMUNICATIONS 
Mr. Gynn thanked everyone for coming out on a warm February evening and noted that there were 
no guests. He then asked Ms. Claudia Amrhein for her General Manager’s report. 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
Ms. Amrhein thanked Mr. Gynn and everyone for coming out. 
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Ms. Amrhein said, as I mentioned earlier [at the Finance Committee meeting], we're very excited 
about awarding the contract for our Transit Planning Studies. Ms. Kelly Jurisch will give a 
presentation, and we did get some grant funding to support the study. 

Ms. Amrhein reported that the Ohio Transportation Budget is well underway, and Ms. Jurisch and I 
spent a day in Columbus on February 11, 2025, and I will be going back again on Tuesday, March 4, 
2025. The Transportation Budget has moved from the House to the Senate, and we're working to 
maintain the Ohio Workforce Mobility Grant program that has been reinserted into the budget now. 
There has also been an increase from $70 million to $80 million in the regular transit funding. 
Hopefully there will be an increase in general revenue funding to help rural communities who don't 
have a local sales tax like we have to be able to draw down Federal grant dollars. We had a very 
good showing in February, this has changed a lot over the last few years. Some of you may remember 
during COVID that we were actually cut down to $7 million and had to work our way back up to $70 
million. So, everyone was very receptive and seemed to understand the need for public transit.  

Ms. Amrhein said, on a sad note, our former general manager, John Drew, passed away. He was a 
character. If you knew him, you know what I mean. We didn't hear immediately about his passing, 
and in the write-up that we did see, the family is going to plan something later in the spring and we 
have reached out to family. We're all very sad about his passing, he was an instrumental part of 
PARTA’s growth, and again, just a wonderful person. He's also forever on our timeline, which if you 
have a chance to look at, we just replaced because we are celebrating our 50th anniversary this year, 
and so we've updated the timeline panels in the Board Room. We think they look pretty nice. 

Ms. Amrhein said, on that note, we're also planning to have some kind of 50th anniversary celebration 
in June. We don't have a firm date yet, but we obviously want to have all of you there and get your 
input. Mr. Denise Baba, who is working on the anniversary celebration, has been sick, so, I have not 
gotten to chat with her about the celebration for a few days. We'll be working on the celebration and 
will get some details out to you. I'd be happy to answer any questions.  

Mr. Gynn thanked Ms. Amrhein for her report and hearing no questions moved on to the committee’s 
reports. 

ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Gynn said the Administration Committee was not scheduled to meet and moved on to the Finance 
Committee. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Gynn said the Finance Committee also met this evening before the Board meeting. He also noted 
that almost everyone who is here for the Board meeting was here for the Finance Committee meeting. 
Mr. Gynn thanked Ms. Rebecca Schrader for a very thorough report, especially this time of year when 
we're looking at year-end reports. It was very good.  

Mr. Gynn asked, does anybody have any questions or anything you want added into the minutes 
about the Finance Reports. 

Mr. R.T. Mansfield said, I have one question about our fuel station, the compressed natural gas fuel 
station, how is that doing vis-à-vis walk-in clients, do we have any fleets that we are servicing. 
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Mr. Brian Trautman said Kimble has started. They don't have their entire fleet of CNG trucks delivered 
yet, but recently they showed up here and said that they had no idea that we were available for 
fueling, and the truck came back several times that week. Kimble is having trouble pushing those 
trucks out into the world because they don't have places to fuel. So, now that they've found that we're 
a station, I anticipate seeing them here a lot more. We reached out to the Amazon up north, and we 
have seen, I would say, a fairly good rise in public usage of the station this year. Specifically, we're 
seeing more individuals with, I don't know if you would call them commercial, more small trucks, but 
I would say we're seeing a few people a week now versus what was once or twice a month. It also 
picks up in the summertime. It's a strange thing but yachts off of Lake Erie have fuel canisters which 
are CNG that they fuel here. Some individuals that I've talked to, out there are doing that, so it's 
picking up.  

Mr. Mansfield said, I guess the reason for the question is, are we making any money off of it. 

Mr. Trautman responded no, then said, we're not really making money off of it. Because if you're 
balancing against the cost of having it to whether or not we're making money off of it, I would say the 
answer is no. We make some money off of what we sell, but the station costs us to run too. So, there's 
no offsetting amount of money coming in, that's offsetting the cost of running the station if that's where 
you're going with your question.  

Mr. Mansfield said, on the other hand, how well are we saving money on what we use. 

Mr. Trautman said the savings are mostly in the actual fuel consumption usage. You'll see that in the 
diesel fuel reduction side of the Finance Reports that Ms. Schrader just showed at the Finance 
Committee. We have currently somewhere around sixteen (16) buses that are diesel right now in the 
fleet of sixty-four (64) vehicles. It's to the point where I have two (2) tanks out there and I'm going to 
switch one (1) of the tanks over to gasoline. So, unless there's a change, we've got to read the room 
with environmental’s and what's coming down the pipe for availability. But if things continue to go the 
way they are right now for us, we're looking at CNG as being the main fuel for our big bus fleet for at 
least the next 10 years because when this next group of buses comes in and the 2026 buses come 
in, there may be ten (10) buses left in the entire fleet that are diesel at that point. We have a couple 
of small trucks, but no service trucks.  

Mr. Mansfield said I was just curious; we hadn't talked about that for quite a while. 

Mr. Trautman said the way we buy CNG is much cheaper than what everybody else is buying CNG. 
It's a whole thing that I have to sit down and do with MCUs and the way we buy it versus the way we 
break it down into gallons of gas equivalency. It's a process to figure out.  

Ms. Shrader said, there's a quarterly publication that comes out and it breaks down what the average 
CNG price per GGE would be from the Midwest area. That's what we use to set our prices. As Mr. 
Trautman said, it's hard to quantify exactly how much money we're making. We built the CNG fuel 
station because of having buses, so some of the overhead we would have regardless of if we had the 
public fueling there or not. I take just the raw expenses and calculate how many gallons are being 
used versus how much and I try and use a percentage of the electricity and try and quantify what it 
costs so I can show that we are making a small profit.  

Mr. Mansfield said, thank you and Ms. Schrader responded, you’re welcome. 

Mr. Trautman said, good question.  
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Ms. Amrhein said, there's still more, but we won't go too far into this. There is a small funding stream 
we have access to now when we began to get delivery of renewable natural gas, that happened last 
May. Honestly, it's hard to explain so I'm going to put together some kind of presentation to go over 
it. We receive 2% back from Clean Energy based on our sales, which have been monthly, a few 
hundred dollars to I think $700 for using renewable natural gas. We are getting paid for using it 
because there are credits involved with that, so we'll talk about that more. Again, it's not as Mr. 
Trautman said making up all the cost of running the station but it is a funding stream that we didn't 
have a year ago. 

Mr. Gynn asked if there were other questions. Hearing none, he thanked Mr. Trautman, Ms. Schrader, 
and Ms. Amrhein for their answers, they were appreciated very much and then continued with the 
committee reports. 

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Gynn said the Operations Committee was not scheduled to meet and moved on to the Personnel 
Committee. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Gynn said the Personnel Committee was also not scheduled to meet and moved on to Old 
Business. 

OLD BUSINESS 
Mr. Gynn said there was no Old Business and moved on to New Business. 

NEW BUSINESS 
Mr. Gynn said, under New Business Ms. Jurisch will give a presentation on the transportation 
development plan. To view the PowerPoint presentation, see Section A.3 attached. 
Mr. Gynn thanked Ms. Jurisch and moved on to Resolutions. 

RESOLUTIONS 
Mr. Gynn introduced Resolution 2025.02.01. 
#2025-02-01: A RESOLUTION BY THE PORTAGE AREA REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION 

AUTHORITY (PARTA) BOARD OF TRUSTEES AWARDING A CONTRACT TO ALFRED 
BENESCH & COMPANY, THE MOST RESPONSIVE AND RESPONSIBLE PROPOSER 
FOR CONDUCTING A TRANSIT FEASIBILITY STUDY AND PREPARING A TRANSIT 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR A TOTAL PROJECT COST NOT TO EXCEED $250,000. 

Mr. Gynn asked for a motion to approve this resolution. 
Motion: Stacey Wilson Second: Victor Baerman 

Mr. Gynn asked if there were any other questions or anything else to add, hearing none, he asked 
for a roll call. 
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Roll Call: Yes No Yes No 
Victor Baerman X R. T. Mansfield X 
Karen Beck X Jack Murphy EXCUSED 
Debbie Davison X Janice Semmons-Mortimer X 
Dave Gynn X Frank Vitale EXCUSED 
Virginia Harris X Stacey Wilson X 
Becky Lehman X Karen Wise EXCUSED 
Mike Lewis EXCUSED Marvin Woods X 

Mr. Gynn said the resolution was approved unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Mr. Gynn said there is no need for an Executive Session. 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Gynn asked if there were any other comments. Hearing none, Mr. Gynn thanked everyone for 
coming and attending the Finance Committee and said we’ll see you next month. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sony Richardson-Gilroy 
Executive Assistant 
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